
TBI Council Minutes – March 2, 2017
SeaTac Marriott Hotel - Seattle, WA
	Agenda Topic 

	Discussion
	Decision
	Next Steps

	Council Introductions
Approval of Minutes

Meeting Norms

Executive 
Committee Report


	Meeting called to order at 9:00 am.

Council members introduced themselves and their roles at the meeting.  Council welcomed new members Megan Grundbrecher and Felisa Gonzalez
Minutes from January meeting read and approved by unanimous vote.
TBI Council Mission and meeting norms were read.
Betty discussed the Vice, co-chair, and past chair on the executive committee.  She discussed revising current polices, including the conflict of interest and attendance policies.  She then shared the budget discussion from the executive committee meetings.

	
	Publish Meeting minutes


	Public Introductions

Coordinator and Budget Report for next biennium: 

Policy and Decision Package template vote

Executive Committee Nominations

Lunch Recess

Small Group Discussion
Large Group Discussion
Public Address
Adjourn
	Each public member introduced themselves and gave a brief description of their interest in TBI and attending the meeting.
Scott Bloom discussed:
· Working on the new decision package template and current contracts.
· The workshop for the decision package that Betsy submitted 
· The decision package submitted for a Housing facility in Spokane.
· Developing a presentation on the history of the council.
· Attended the monthly Indian Policy Committee meeting.
· Statuses of current decision packages.

· The TBI Conference in April.

· The TBI Council talking points.

· Possible change in budget appropriation from $1,023,000 to $1,523,0000.

· Introduced Rachael Mioni from the DSHS Budget Office.  Rachael talked about the TBI revenue stream.
· Coming up with a written process for spending funds/decision package policy.
Council voted to unaminously approve the Conflict of Interest policy under condition that procedure will be amended.  The decision package template was also unanimously approved with the understanding that it could be improved in the future. 
Teresa Claycamp was nominated to serve on the Executive Committee.
Council divided into groups for small group discussions about budget scenarios.  Council then returned to large group and each small group leader shared commonalities.
1st Group (Andrea reports)-

· Focus on direct services and  number of people served

· Prioritize and focus on support groups

· Prioritize and increase focus on building and leveraging partnerships

2nd Group (Taku reports)-

· Preserve TBI small group funding as much as possible (small or no cuts to funding)

· Preserve funding for contracts that do not have other funding streams
· Doing less with meeting venue, aggressively cut costs to conduction council meetings and conference, possibly more than 40%

3rd Group (Jennifer reports)-

· No support group cuts

· Target specific groups of people for advertising

· Have conference on a bi-annual basis, partner with other people in Eastern Washington

· Alternate having conference between Eastern and Western Washington

· Don’t touch the 12T account or use minimally

4th Group (Pete reports)-

· Cut some costs for conference, partner with other states, create partnerships in state government
· Find other sources of revenue

· Reduce food and venue costs for meetings
· Keep survivors and prevention of survivors in mind
Council discussed:

How the conference brings hope to survivors.

Cutting one council meeting and one to two executive committee meetings out per year, possibly including Conference as a meeting or event.

Improving existing direct service programs.

Gaining a better understanding of where council funds are going and how direct services are impacting the population.

Possibly bringing on someone from the insurance industry to sit on the council.

Starting research on changing the law to increase revenue.

Each council member handed or promised to email their individual budget scenarios.

Public attendees address the council and thank the council for their efforts to assist and support those with TBI and their family members.  
The meeting adjourned at 3:00pm.
	Decision Package currently on hold
Will present at BIAOR conference

	Will have workshop information by Spring.
Letter will be sent explaining hold status
Told Council members to register for conference if they plan on attending
Will be published on website
Will continue to work with OFM
Conflict of Interest policy will be given to governance committee for further clarity. Coordinator will develop DP template cover letter and make small adjustments to template
Council will vote on nominee(s) at May council meeting
Coordinator will gather all groups’ commonalities and present ideas about where to decrease current TBI monies being spent
Research how to gain partnerships and make them stronger. Email budget scenarios by close of business March 7th.



TBIC Members Present—Jennifer Schonberger, Betty Schwieterman, Taku Mineshita, Andrea Valdez, CPT Pete Stone, Jane Thompson, Betsy Jansen, Bruce Santy, Daniel Overton, Karen Kaizuka, Teresa Claycamp, Megan Grundbrecher, Felisa Gonzalez, Heidi Hill, Rick Torrance 
TBIC Members Absent – Janet Carbary, Deborah Crawley, Sharon Ashman, Sara Bos, Karie Ranier, Nita Ku, Marisa Osorio, Katie Pullen
Facilitators–Maralise Hood-Quan, Amanda Bucy
Public Guests- David Hart, Katie Mirkovich, Amal Grabinski, Nicole Fullerton, Nicole Graff (proxy for Deborah Crawley), Rachael Mioni, Jim Kenney, Jan Navarre 
Council Support Staff Present---Karen Fitzharris, Scott Bloom, Tamika Titus

